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   June 9, 2022 

 

Dear Resident,   

   

H&H Construction Inc. (H&H) has been awarded the construction project for 

the rehabilitation of Cameron Street, Earl Street, and Vera Crescent.  Jp2g 

Consultants Inc. (Jp2g) will continue with the project performing construction 

administration.   

 

Project Description 

The project area includes approximately 1.2km of road rehabilitation in your 

neighbourhood. 

• Cameron Street from Beachburg Road (County Road 21) to Vera 

Crescent 

• Earl Street from Cameron Street to Cardel Street 

• Vera Crescent  

 

The construction project includes grading, granular base, hot mix paving, 

concrete curb and gutter, concrete sidewalk, storm sewers, water system, 

and landscaping. 

 

Schedule 

H&H will be starting construction on Monday, June 13, 2022.  The 

construction will take place this summer and estimated to be completed by 

October 28, 2022. H&H will be starting with setting up temporary water, 

construction on Vera Crescent and the pathway between Earl Street and Vera 

Crescent. 

 

Construction Location 

The construction will take place within the Township’s right-of-way but may 

result in some disruption to your private property.  Lawns and driveways may 

be disturbed but will be reinstated at no cost to you.  However, if you have 

any assets located within the Township’s right-of-way that you want to 

preserve, we suggest that you relocate these items in advance of the 

construction work.   

 

Road Closure and Traffic 

Traffic delays can be expected as lane closures and flagging operations may 

take place during construction.  Road closures and detours are expected 

during the construction.  Road closures will be communicated by email and on 

the project website www.whitewaterregion.ca/projects.  Road closure can also 

be viewed on Municipal 511 www.municipal511.ca.        

 

 

http://www.whitewaterregion.ca/projects
http://www.municipal511.ca/
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 Garbage and Recycling 

Curbside garbage and recycling collection will remain the same practice, but 

the contractor may bring bags and containers to a central location for pickup.  

Your containers will be returned to your property after collection.  We ask that 

you mark your address on any cans or containers.    

 

Water Outages/ Temporary Water 

During the construction project, water outages are expected but will be 

communicated in advanced of the outage.  Water outages will only take place 

throughout the day.  Some residents will be connected to a temporary 

watermain to allow for construction of a new watermain.  Regular testing will 

take place by Township’s water operator, Ontario Clean Water Agency. 

 

Building Condition Survey 

H&H Construction Inc. has retained Englobe to complete a preconstruction 

survey of all homes and buildings within the project area.  We encourage 

participation in this survey as it provides protection to private assets and a 

baseline for possible claims.  If Englobe hasn’t inspected your property, 

please contact Toni El-Asmar at 613-858-2287 or by e-mail at toni.el-
asmar@englobecorp.com.  
 

Future Notices 

All future notices for this project will be conducted by email and on the 

Township’s website.  The Township encourages you to register to receive e-

mail communications regarding information and updates pertaining to this 

construction project.  To sign up to obtain notices, please visit 

www.whitewaterregion.ca/projects.  

 

Contacts 

The Township and H&H Construction Inc. will take every precaution to 

minimize interruptions to the normal life of your family, but as you can 

appreciate, there may be some inconvenience during the construction. 

 

Council and Township staff would like to thank you in advance for your 

patience with the construction project.  If you have any concerns related to 

the project or require special accessibility accommodations, please let us 

know by contacting the project manager noted below. 

 

Lane Cleroux  

Manager of Public Works 

Phone: (613) 646-2282 ext. 128   

E-mail: lcleroux@whitewaterregion.ca 
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